| hope this newsletter finds you and your family safe and well. It has been
lovely to welcome students back on site again this term. The school sounds
like a school again: students are drumming on chairs and desks in Music
lessons; cheering each other on in PE; smiling whilst carrying out experiments
(following COVID guidance) which leads to light bulb moments of
understanding in Science, and standing to articulate their point of view in
English.

We have been impressed with the way the majority of students have returned ready to support one
another, engage in their learning, and make the most of the opportunities available to them, even
in these restricted times. You can read more about these in this newsletter.

We know that high standards in attendance, punctuality, behaviour and dress code contribute to a
calm and purposeful learning atmosphere around school, and develop important habits for life.
These remain priorities at our school so we have included a reminder of these priorities within this
newsletter. You can also find information on the website.

On Tuesday 23rd March, as a school community, we observed the minute’s silence with the rest of
the country as we marked one year since the lockdown began. We wanted to acknowledge the
different ways in which we have all been affected by the pandemic this year, both as individuals, as
families, as a city and as a country. Students were respectful and reflective during this time, and we
continue to remind them that support is available if they are struggling as a result of the past year.

We wish you and your families a happy and safe Easter break and look forward to welcoming the
students back on Monday 12th April 2021.

Best wishes
Mrs Angus

KEY DATES FOR NEXT TERM:

2nd April to 24th April—KS4 Fixed Point Assessment
12th April—School reopens

3rd May—Bank Holiday

5th May—Year 8 HPV and Year 9 Booster Vaccinations
w/c 3rd May—Parent Forum Week

31st May to 4th June—Half Term Break

16th June—Mop up session Year 8 HPV Vaccinations
28th June—SEND Year 6 Transition Morning
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High expectations

At Sir Jonathan North, our overall aim is to ‘create good people’. We want students to
leave our school equipped with the behaviours and attitudes needed for becoming
successful citizens. With this in mind, we would like to remind you of some of our
priorities.

Attendance

Students have been reminded of the importance of attendance and
punctuality. Not only does this make a difference to their ability to engage in
learning, but these are lifelong habits that are needed to be successful in the
workplace too.

The most up to data for attendance in state-funded secondary schools is 89% as of March 18th.
Attendance at SINC was 95% for this same period, which is a really strong start following school
closures.

We don’t want any young person to be disadvantaged by low attendance. You will find our
Attendance Policy on the website so you can see how non-attendance is followed up and the triggers
for more formal intervention.

Behaviour

Students have been reminded of the expectations we have of them in school.

Our values of Respect, Resilience, Reflectiveness and Resourcefulness underpin

the characteristics we promote in school. We see that the majority of our

students understand what effective learning behaviour looks like and are able
to follow the behaviour expectations. We are tracking low level disruptive behaviour carefully as all
students have a right to learn in a calm and purposeful environment. Thank you for reinforcing
these high expectations with your child and for supporting the sanctions that are put in place when
students don’t get it right. Our Behaviour Policy is available on the website so you can remind
yourself of the rewards and sanctions we have in place.

Dress code

A school uniform helps promote a sense of pride, identity and community.
Again, the majority of students come to school dressed correctly and
equipped for a productive and enjoyable day. Thank you for your support
with this.

A copy of the full dress code is available within the Behaviour Policy and
separately on the website, but we would like to remind you of the following for after the holidays:
e Lanyards are part of school uniform and should be worn every day, including non-uniform
days’
e No facial piercings
e No extreme, non-natural hair/weave colours e.g. pink, blue, red, green — including dip dyed
e No
e No colour block hair
e No long or false nails
e No trainers

Once again, thank you for your support as we work together to develop good people whose
excellent attitude to learning enables them to be successful both academically and holistically.
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PASTORAL NEWS ...

Viking Direct who have generously donated
stationery supplies for us to give out to
students in each year group who need
them.

£4250 was generously donated to our

school by Knighton Ward Councillors

to allow us to buy chrome books and
4G routers during lockdown so
students could access remote learning.

If your child is in receipt of FSM you will receive an electronic voucher today (Friday 26th March) for
£25, this has been provided by the Leicester City Council and is to support with your food bill over the
Easter break.

Please make sure you claim the code by the 13th April otherwise it will expire. We will not be able
to reissue the codes once they have expired.

If you have not received your voucher by Monday 29th March please Email
alice.king@sirjonatahnnorth.org.uk and I will re-send it to you.

Alice King
Assistant Principal

SIR JONATHAN NORTH COLLEGE



WORLD CLASS SCHOOLS - STUDENT OF THE MONTH ENTRIES

Well done to the following Year 9 students who submitted entries for the World Class Schools
Student of the Month Competition. Commendations were given to you for your efforts and there
was some exceptional reflectiveness on display throughout your applications . You have all clearly
demonstrated that you are dedicated to your education and are resourceful in your learning! Please
ensure that you catch up with the virtual Awards Ceremony if you haven't already. There was a very
strong showing for us as a year group and | would like to congratulate you all on your efforts.

= Natalie 9.3
= Eeman 9.4
= Amira 9.3
= Sophia9.3
= Palo 9.7

Well done
Mrs Goodwin

Year 10 Virtual Work Experience Opportunity

Unfortunately, due to the current situation our usual work experience programme has been
cancelled. However, we are putting together a list of amazing opportunities for online virtual work
experience. This is so your daughter can still learn about the working world and explore different
occupations. The first of these opportunities is provided through a website called https://
www.springpod.co.uk

This will enable students to get an insight into the working world through a virtual and interactive
provision. Students will receive instructions on how to set up, search through the opportunities and
then apply. This process will be started during tutor time this week, but the online application and
work experience itself is designed to be done in student’s free time alongside their school
commitments.

In taking part in a virtual work experience
programme, students will also receive a
certificate of completion. This is something
they can include on their CV and future job/
course applications. It will show that they
have still achieved employability skills and
career knowledge.

C Hartley
Assistant Principal



SCIENCE DEPARTMENT

I'm a Scientist, Get me out of here! is an

online student-led STEM enrichment activity

that runs three times a year in the UK. It

connects school students with scientists

through energetic real-time text-based

chats. School students spend two weeks

interacting with scientists in text-based live

chats. At the end of the event the school

students vote for their favourite scientist and the winner is awarded £500 to support further science
communication.

As a class we took part in the molecule zone and asked questions to scientists with various
occupations, such as:

Peter Campbell — a medicinal chemist

Mary Wheldon — a medicinal chemist

Holly Yu — a research technician

Martin McCoustra — a Scottish Astrochemist
Jesko Koehnke — a nature biologist

| found out many things in the Q&A session:
Martin, are you involved with the perseverance rover on Mars?
No, but | have many friends working for NASA, and they tell me a lot about the rover.

To all, how has covid 19 affected your work/life?

Mary Wheldon — ‘it has changed my life quite a lot seeing as we can’t use the labs as well as we used
to.

Holly Yu - ‘covid has dramatically affected my life because it’s hard to communicate with my
students and teach them about science.’

| found this experience very educational because it
broadened my mind to make me see that there are
many science careers and paths that you can take and
not just to become a doctor, pharmacist or nurse. I'm
a scientist is a great experience for students, and
teachers, to ask questions about science.

Maryam 8.3



CURRICULUM NEWS ...

MODERN FOREIGN LANGUAGES DEPARTMENT

In Spanish students have been involved in writing and making
“Spanish Rosquillas” typical Spanish donuts we make in Spain during
Carnival in February!!!! These are some of the examples.

| would like to congratulate ALL for making such an effort to have a
go at this and involved their families/carers.

Martha 7.6 Juliet 8.3
Amber 9.5 Sarah 10.5
Heidi 11.4

Proud Teacher!!! Sefiora Veiga
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COVID RESULTS ...

IMPORTANT INFORMATION REGARDING HOME TESTING

As we approach the final day before we start our Easter holiday, | wanted to take this opportunity
to clarify the home testing requirements during this period. Your child is to continue to do thier
LFD tests at home every Sunday afternoon/evening and Wednesday afternoon/evening through-
out the Easter holiday. They must also ensure that they test on the Sunday afternoon/evening be-
fore returning to school on Monday 12th April.

You (or your child) need to report the result of each of the tests to:
1.NHS via Test & Trace self-report website: https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result

2. School via BEEHIVE (you can use yours or your child's account): https://
beehive.lionhearttrust.org.uk

If your child is reporting their result, please ensure they do this accurately and correctly.

Please see below screenshots of where to locate the results page on Beehive.

Please note, as parents you can only add this information from a web browser (preferably
chrome), therefore you cannot use the app to do this. The other thing to note is that if you have
previously logged in, you may need to clear the cache (by logging off, holding shift and pressing F5
and then logging back in).

If your child gets an invalid/void result they are to report this result and take another test
immediately. If as a result of this they run out of tests and do not have enough tests left to do a
test before they on Monday 12th April, then please contact the college urgently via

the contactus@sirjonathannorth.ork.uk email address and we will provide advice on the next
steps to take.

If you have requested for your child to be tested at school, then they do not need to be tested
again until they arrive at school on Monday 12th April.




Hello everyone | hope you are all keeping well and safe during this challenging time and well done to
everyone for the courage and determination you have shown to continue with your learning.

| would like to remind you of services that are still available for additional support if you would like to
access them whilst working from home.

The school nurse service can still be contacted by text: 07520 615387

This service is provided by the Leicester, Leicestershire and Rutland school nursing service for young
people aged 11-19. You will get a reply within 24 hours from an NHS School Nurse between 9:00am
to 5:00pm, Monday to Friday (except bank holidays).

There are lots of useful websites and apps available too (see below).

But above all be kind to yourself, get some daily exercise, keep in
touch via technology and keep on smiling through!

Mrs Mason
Student Support Manager

FEELING A LITTLE LOW AND STAYING SAFE ONLINE
NEED SOME SUPPORT?

Since returning to school we have become
aware that some students are not using the in-
ternet safely or in an age appropriate way. As a
e school, we regularly address these issues with
’ students and will continue to do so after Easter.
M In addition, we will be holding a parent work-
Helpline: 0300 123 shop on Teams after Easter to share more re-

sources and tips on keeping your child safe on
line. Look out for the email and sign up.

kﬂﬁt' In the meantime, we would like to draw your

e\p\‘“e Wi attention to some excellent websites that can
porents J W W, kOofh Com help you have conversations with your children
about on line safety and ensure the necessary
privacy settings are in place on their devices.

https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/advice-
centre/parents-and-carers/

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-
safe/online-safety/



THINGS TO DO ...

Due to the extraordinary circumstances of Covid-19, the library has had to make many changes and
innovative ways to celebrate, connect and enjoy our learning and lives. Easter 2021 is no different.
Below is a list of recommended books to read over Easter and a fun scavenger game you might
want to do with younger siblings. If you do the scavenger game, take a photo of your finished game
and send to Mrs. Vyas to get 1 achievement point. Happy Easter all.

Mrs Vyas
Learning Resource Centre Manager

SIR JONATHAN NORTH COLLEGE
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